SAMPLE LETTER OF SUPPORT

AB 276 (Hueso, D-San Diego)

Please Fax to (916) 319-2129 and email to parke@hungeraction.net or amandal@jfssd.org
Date 
Honorable Mark Stone
Chair, Assembly Human Services Committee

State Capitol 

Sacramento, CA 95814
Fax: (916) 319-2129
Re: AB 276 (Hueso)  – Support 

Dear Assembly Member Stone:
[Name of Organization] is writing in support of AB 276, which would make employment and training (E & T) programs voluntary for honorably discharged veterans receiving CalFresh benefits. The bill would also require the state to submit a waiver to the United States Department of Agriculture (USDA) to refrain from counting the Basic Allowance for Housing (BAH) as income for calculating CalFresh eligibility and benefits for military families, returning to the pre-2011 interpretation of the rules.
Newly separated veterans often face difficulties and delays in finding and maintaining work when adjusting to civilian job markets. CalFresh can greatly aid veterans who are experiencing unemployment during a difficult transition period and beyond by keeping food on the table. The State of California makes it optional for counties to have an E&T program and allows them to decide whether participation in an E&T program is required as a condition of eligibility for CalFresh benefits when unemployment is below the national average. This means that, despite their prior service to our country, veterans can be required to participate in a mandatory workfare program or other work activity in order to be eligible for CalFresh food assistance.
The families of enlisted personnel face food insecurity for a number of reasons, including frequent moves that make it difficult for spouses to find and keep employment and the way BAH is handled when service personnel live in off-base military housing. The need for assistance in military families has grown at food distributions throughout California, but few military families are eligible for CalFresh when the BAH is counted as income.

Eliminating these barriers to CalFresh will make it possible for veterans and active-duty families to have access to nutritious food, reducing food insecurity amongst those who serve our country. 

Optional – include two sentences about why your organization cares about access to CalFresh. 

For these reasons [Name of Organization] supports AB 276.
Sincerely,

XX Name, Title 

XX Organization
